
 

Weekends 

Saturday Vigil ï 5:00 p.m. 

Brazilian Mass ï 7:30 p.m. 
 

Sunday ï 7:30, 9:00 Childrenôs Liturgy and Choir, 

10:30 a.m. with Adult Choir and 12:00 N  

Spanish Mass ï 5:00 p.m.  

Brazilian Mass ï 7:30 p.m. 
 

Weekdays 

Monday through Saturday - 7:30 a.m.  

Monday through Friday -12:10 Noon 
 

(HANDICAP ACCESSIBLE)  
 

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE 
 

Saturday - 3:30 to 4:30 p.m. 

and by appointment 
 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 
 

Couples planning to be married must begin to make ar-

rangements at least 8 months prior to their wedding date 

by contacting the Rectory. 
 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 
 

Attendance at pre-Baptism class is required before the 

Sacrament is celebrated. Classes are held on the second 

Sunday of the month at 1:15 p.m. in the Rectory. Please 

pre-register by calli ng 203-743-2707.  Baptisms will 

take place every Sunday at 1:15 p.m. except the second 

Sunday of the month. 

PASTORAL STAFF 

Rev. Gregg D. Mecca, Pastor 

 

Rev. David J. Riley, In Residence 

 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. - MONDAY through FRIDAY 

104 Main Street, Danbury, CT 
 

OFFICE NUMBERS 

Phone: 203-743-2707 and Fax: 203-794-1928 

Email Address  - office@stpeterdanb.org  

Website - www.stpeterdanb.org   
 

PARISH STAFF 

Dr. Glen Segger, Music Minister 

gsegger@stpeterdanb.org 

Dr. Nancy Engel, Childrenôs Choir - 914-741-1670 
 

LATINO COMMUNITY  

203-743-2707 

QUASI PARISH OF  

OUR LADY OF APARECIDA  

Rev. Leonel S. Medeiros, 

Episcopal Vicar for Brazilians 

            203-730-9071 
 

SAINT PETER SCHOOL OFFICE 

Mary Lou Torre ð Principal - 203-748-2895 

School Fax: 203-748-5684 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AND FORMATION 

Barbara SianoðDirector of Religious Education K - 8 

203-743-1048 or stpeterfuture@stpeterdanb.org 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY  

Michael FalboðYouth Group Director 

203-743-1048 or ygstpeter@gmail.com 
 

Chairman of Parish Council ï Fred Visconti ï 203-744-2311 

Chairman of Finance ï Arthur Mannion - 203-733-0183 

Homebound Ministryï Sr. Mary Bernard Wiecezak, CSFN 

203-743-2707, Ext. 22 

Saint Peter Church, Danbury, CT 

 

Queenship of the 

Blessed Virgin Mary  



ST. PETER PARISH                                                                                        DANBURY, CT 

  

Our weekly goal ééééééééééééééé..$  10,500 

SACRIFICIAL GIVING ðAugust 9, 2020éééé...$    8,041 

Online-GivingðAugust 9 2020 é..ééééé....é...$    1,470 

Shortfallééééééééééééééééééé$      989 
 

Thank you for your support.            Father Mecca 

 

 

News is very scarce in the middle of Au-

gust in regular times, but during the pan-

demic , there is even less to talk about.  But I may start with 

telling you about the Catholic radio network.  I receive a 

weekly email of a program with Bishop Caggiano, entitled 

ñLet Me Be Frank.ò    I have not taken the time to listen to 

them, but today, for some reason, I decided to play the pro-

gram as I read and answered emails.  I was interrupted sev-

eral times so I did not hear the complete broadcast, but what 

I caught was very informative.  Each Wednesday at noon, 

this program airs on Veritas Catholic Network, the Catholic 

radio station now available in Fairfield County.  The host 

was speaking with the Bishop about the basilicas in Rome 

but especially Santa Maria Maggiore because of the feast 

day on August 5.  

When speaking of St. Peterôs Basilica, the conver-

sation covered the scavi tour.  One descends below the ba-

silica to the remains of the Roman era necropolis.  The 

highlight of the tour is the burial place of St. Peter.  I knew 

that Pope Pius XII ordered the excavations when at the bur-

ial of his predecessor, Pius XI, workmen uncovered a lintel.  

The excavations were kept secret.  That I also knew, but I 

did not know that the Pope, who hoped to be able to demon-

strate the validity of the centuries old claim that the altar of 

the first basilica as well as the current one stool directly 

over the burial place of St. Peter, did not want the Nazis to 

learn what was going on so that Hitler, who had a fascina-

tion with relics, would not seize the bones of Peter.   

Let me use this opportunity to remind you of 

Catholic radio in our diocese.  You can find it on the dial at 

1350 AM or visit www.viritascatholic.com.  You may hear 

a program that is both informative and inspirational. 

 Last weekôs storm did a great deal of damage and 

put many of our parishioners in the dark and without air 

conditioning during some really tough heat.  I felt for all of 

you.  Downtown rarely looses power, and when we do, it is 

for a very short duration.  I was not in town when the storm 

struck.  As it happened, I had a dentist appointment at 11:15 

that Tuesday morning so I was in Stamford.  I only know 

that the rectory lost power for a while because my answer-

ing machine was blinking when I returned.  We did not sus-

tain any damage, only some tree debris.  The cherry tree 

that fell into the parking lot is a city tree.  As of today it is 

still on the lot. 

 I was asked why Saturday this year is not a Holy 

Day of Obligation.  The Solemnity of the Assumption of 

Mary is always a holy day but not always a day of obliga-

tion.  When it falls on a Saturday or Monday, the obligation 

to attend Mass for American Catholics is suspended.  There 

are two other holy days that fall into the same categoryð

All Saints and Mary, Mother of God.  Right now, the obli-

gation to attend Mass is suspended in our diocese (and in 

many others) due to the pandemic.  On that subject, bishops 

 

15  SAT     5:00  PM    À    Hugh Matthews 

                    7:30 PM          Brazilian Mass 

16  SUN   7:30  AM   À    Kerry E. Flanagan 

  9:00  AM   À    Shirley OôMarra 

                    10:30  AM         Our Parishioners 

                    12:00      N   À    Terry Fitzsimons 

 5:00  PM Spanish Mass 

 7:30  PM Brazilian Mass 

17  MON      7:30  AM  À    Grace and Patrick Kearney and 

       Liz and Ed Masten 

     12:10    N   À    Michele DiBuono 

18  TUE    7:30   AM   À    Hernando Parra 

       12:10     N    À    Adele Colatorti 

19  WED   St. John Eudes, Priest 

     7:30 AM          Msgr. Kevin Wallin 

            12:10     N    À    Peter A. Herger and  

      Josephine and Francis Paola 

20  THU   St. Bernard, Abbot and Doctor of the Church 

    7:30 AM    À    Agnes Toth 

   12:10    N    À    Ubana Gonzalez 

21  FRI     St. Pius X, Pope 

    7:30 AM     À   Souls in Purgatory 

               12:10    N    À    Joseph James Abeyta 

22  SAT   Queenship of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

  7:30  AM    À   Chiara Settembrino 

                   5:00  PM    À    Sr. Helen Blodgett 

   7:30  PM          Brazilian Mass 

23  SUN     7:30 AM    À    Felixberto Valero 

  9:00  AM    À    Michelle Davis 

                    10:30  AM   À    Agnes and Henry Stegerhoss 

                    12:00     N          Our Parishioners 

 5:00 PM  Spanish Mass 

 7:30  PM  Brazilian Mass 
 

On the weekend, if the intention of the Mass is yours, 

please see an usher about bringing up the gifts. 

 

AUGUST 

 

KINDLY REMEMBER THE SICK OF THE PARISH  

Daniel Alvarez   Richard Botelho   Marie Carroll   Nubia Dekker 

Kathleen Fitzsimmons   Kristin Harrison   Elizabeth Ianelli  

Neil Kochan    Luba Krumseyn   Teddy Marchione 

Christopher McLaughlin    Gerardo Saquinaula 

Kenneth Towery   Elias Warchak  



TWENTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

CONFIRMATION:  

         SEPTEMBER 12, 2020  

Confirmation will take place on 

Saturday, September 12. There will 

be three ceremonies for the Rite of 

Confirmation. Religious Education 

students should have received an email with your group 

number. If you have not received the email, please call the 

office at 203-743-1048.  
 

Rehearsals are: September 2- St. Peter School; September 3 

- Religious Education; and September 4 -  Religious Educa-

tion.  Rehearsals begin at 6:15 pm. in the church. If your 

sponsor cannot attend the rehearsal, at least one parent must 

attend. Please do not bring any other siblings or relatives to 

the rehearsal. Everyone is required to wear a mask. Enter 

the church through the center door. Your temperature will 

be taken and once you sanitize your hands you may go to 

your assigned seat. Confirmation gowns will be distributed 

at each rehearsal. 
 

On the day of Confirmation, each student is allowed 2 

guests in addition to their sponsor. The ceremony will be 

live streamed and available to view at: stpeterdanb.org.  

NO PHOTOS ARE PERMITTED.  
 

Religious Education 2020/2021- UPDATE 

The Religious Education 2020/2021 calendar was emailed 

to all registered students. If you have not received the email 

please email us at stpeterfuture@danb.org and we will con-

firm your registration and send the calendar. The religious 

education year begins on September 20 with Catechetical 

Sunday. September 27 is catechists training. Classes begin 

Oct. 4 at 10:30 am. All classes will be online through 

Google classroom. You will receive further information and 

details by email shortly. Students are required to participate 

online and attendance will be taken for each session. In ad-

dition all classes will use MYCATHOICFAITHDELIV-

ERED.COM as their curriculum. Parents please help your 

child to complete one chapter each week, so they are pre-

pared for each lesson. 
 

We thank you for your patience during this unconventional 

registration process. At the moment the office is closed but 

you can call us at 203-743-1048 or email us and we will 

respond as soon as we can. 

ð-Barbara Siano, Director of Religious Education 

***SAINT PETER SCHOOL NEWS***  

 

We continue to make progress on preparing the school for 

our students as they get ready to return to school 

on August 27th! The teachers are beginning to 

trickle in and prepare their rooms to receive stu-

dents. Thanks goes to all the helpers who are 

spending time getting things ready! 
 

As plans for the first meeting with staff on August 24th 

continue to unfold, this is one prayer that will guide us as 

we begin this new journey. 
 

Dear Lord,  

As the coronavirus (COVID-19) affects our world, we con-

tinue to pray. 

We invite you into our hearts, Lord ð hearts that have so 

much on them right now. 

Amidst our fear, disappointment, confusion, uncertainty, 

grief, anger, frustration and more... 

We invite you in, Lord.  

We know you are bigger. 

May we be given a peace and understanding of cancella-

tions and social distancing rules. 

May we act with humility to not just preserve our own 

safety and health, but to look beyond ourselves and think of 

how our actions will affect others. 

May we be alert to the ways we may help those around us, 

and give us the grace to step forward without hesitation to 

be men and women for and with others, for Your greater 

glory.  Come to our aid, Lord. 

Open our ears to hear your voice in these troubled times, 

may we listen and be prudent and may we draw ever 

closer to you. 

ð-Mrs. Mary Lou Torre, Principal 

 

including our own, are discussing when the obligation 

ought to be restored.  In a conference call meeting last 

month, Bishop Caggiano brought up the question.  We are 

in a tough position.  The contagion rate here in our state is 

low, so people could return to Sunday Mass without much 

risk.  The Church, however, does not want to place the 

Faithful in a position of incurring sin because they have 

apprehension, and if the obligation were to be restored, the 

reality is that we could not accommodate our pre-covid at-

tendance when we are still limited to 100 people gathered 

for worship.  Many of our parish churches cannot fit more 

than half that number.  The pastors have another zoom 

meeting with the Bishop on Tuesday.  I imagine the topic 

will be on the agenda.  A parishioner told me recently that 

the Governor is considering moving to phase III of our 

stateôs recovery plan.  Maybe we will be allowed larger 

gatherings. 

 Saying that, let me tell you that while we do not 

mind that more people are coming to Mass without a reser-

vation than those who do, we have found ourselves without 

room at least twice now.  We donôt want to but we will 

have to turn people away particularly at the 5 p.m. and 7:30 

a.m. so as not to break the law.  Making a reservation is 

easy through the website or by calling the office.  Thank 

you.   

 ð-Fr. Mecca 

mailto:stpeterfuture@danb.org

